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Shabbat Services 

VAYEIRA  

Friday, November 3 ð 5:35 pm & 7:30 pm  

Kitah Dalet Shabbat dinner & service  

Saturday, November 4 ð 9:30 am & 5:35 pm  

 

CHAYEI SARAH  

Friday, November 10 ð4:25pm  

Saturday, November 11 ð 9:30 am & 4:25 

pm  

Mincha Bat Mitzvah of Helena Blivaiss  

 

TOLDOT  

Friday, November 17 ð 4:20 PM  

Saturday, November 18 ð9:30 am & 4:20 

pm  

Sunday, November 19 ð 9:30 am  

Bar Mitzvah of Matt Seidman  

 

VAYEITZEI  

Friday, November 24 ð 4:15pm  

Saturday, November 25 ð 9:30 am & 4:15 

pm  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SAVE THE DATE 
November 2 Israeli Art Exhibition and Sale at B'nai Shalom 

November 3  Kitah Dalet Shabbat dinner & service  

November 12  Menôs Club Breakfast 

November 13 Hazak uncheon 

November 14 Congregational meeting 

November 15 Menôs Club Man & Youth of the Year Dinner 

November 23 Thanksgiving 

December 2 Sisterhood/Men's Club Shabbat 

December 3 Torah Fund Brunch 

December 15 Artist in Residence - Joshua Nelson 

December 16 Concert Joshua Nelson 

December 18 Hazak Luncheon 

January 20 Mitzvah Corps Wine and Food Tasting Experience 

January 27 Shabbat Shira Concert 

January 28 Hazak Brunch 

January 31 Tu Bishvat Seder with Kesher 

February 2 World Wide Wrap 

February 11 Blood Drive and Unsung Heroes 

February 12 Hazak Luncheon 

February 25 Purim Carnival and Wine Tasting 

March 3 EBUSY/Teen Service (egal Shabbat) 

March 10 EBJC Talent Show 

March 12 Hazak Luncheon 

March 18 Women's Seder 

March 21 Congregational Meeting  

March 30/31 Community Seder  

April 12 Yom HaShoah Program 

April 14 Volunteer Shabbat 

April 16 Hazak Luncheon 

April 19 Yom Ha'Atzmaut Program 

April 27 Sisterhood Kesher Shabbat 

April 22 Mah Jong Tournament 

May 5 Sisterhood Egalitarian Shabbat 

May 6 Hazak Brunch 

November 2017 Calendar 

Board of Directors   11/15 

Board of Ed  11/29 

Egalitarian Morning Minyan  11/4 

Executive Board  11/9 

Genesis Science 11/6, 13, 20, 27 

Hebrew Class 11/1, 8, 15, 30 

Israeli Dance 11/6, 13 20, 27 

Mah Jongg  11/ 6, 13 20, 27  

Talmud Class 11/1, 8, 15, 30 

Youth Commission 11/29 
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Showing Thanks 

  

 Having just 

completed close to 

a month of Jewish 

holidays, we now 

look ahead to 

Thanksgiving at 

the end of the 

month. A truly 

shared American 

celebration, 

Thanksgiving brings families and friends together 

across the boundaries that sometimes divide us: 

ethnicity, class, even politics (and weôll truly need 

to be brought together this year when it comes to 

politics). 

         Perhaps the reason Thanksgiving is so pop-

ular is that it is so loosely defined: a meal marking 

gratitude. Anyone can and should express grati-

tude, and everyone eats. What we eat, and how we 

express gratefulness, will vary from table to table, 

and that enables us all to share our feelings honest-

ly and personally. A very Jewish approach to grati-

tude is to feel it and express it even when we face 

challenges in life, cognizant that so many others 

face even more difficult circumstances than our-

selves. 

         American Jews have much to be thankful 

for. America has been the safest, freest place to be 

Jewish that the Jewish people have known. In some 

ways American Jews even have an advantage over 

Israelis, in that in America we must keep constant-

ly striving to preserve our traditions, which has led 

to a wonderful variety of Jewish practices and con-

stant innovation. In America, Jews have found suc-

cess in all spheres of American life and are deeply 

embedded in the culture and society. While no 

place is free of anti-Semitism, there is far less of it 

here than in Europe or other places. So when we 

gather to feast this Thanksgiving, we should cer-

tainly express our thankfulness for all these bless-

ings. 

 Another blessing is living in a country 

where we are a part of a larger community of be-

lievers across religious lines. Just as Jews have be-

come valued members of the American family, we 

should pray for, and act for, a time when other mi-

nority faiths are similarly valued. At the same time, 

we have a role to play as a seasoned minority. At a 

time of dramatic changes in America - religiously, 

ethnically and otherwise - Jews can help our Chris-

tian neighbors come to terms with an American 

future in which Christianity is one of many Ameri-

can faiths. As part of that effort, EBJC will be tak-

ing part in the annual Interfaith Thanksgiving pro-

gram on Tuesday November 21, at which I will be 

the featured speaker. It is a great honor for me to 

speak, and I hope a great many of our members 

will come out to join together with Christian and 

Muslim neighbors in East Brunswick as we cele-

brate as one American family of faith. 

 As we move into fall we re-engage with 

Jewish learning - in Kesher for our children and in 

adult education for the rest of us. This is a time to 

renew our bonds to one another and to our shared 

culture. I challenge each of us to deepen our com-

mitment to the Hebrew language, to classical Jew-

ish texts, and to the holidays, rituals and experience 

of time that delineate a Jewish life. There is much 

to do, and I want you all to have access to our tra-

dition, from wherever you are starting from. 

 

Rabbi Jeff Pivo 

 RABBINIC REFLECTIONS  
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Presidentõs Report 
 Wow, the High Holidays were amazing. The spirituality 

and excitement was felt throughout the building.  

Merle and Sam Lipman summarized this excitement 

in their comment òThank you ð Thank you ð to Rabbi 

Pivo for the most awe inspiring, refreshing and warm 

Rosh Hashonah and Yom Kippur Services we have 

ever attended at EBJC since we joined over 48 years 

ago. There truly are MIRACLES. ò 

 

This is what community is about. Connections: con-

nections between members, connections with family, 

connections with guests and connection to God. Rabbi 

Pivo, Ron Sucher and Cantor Arazi have facilitated this 

and we extend a heartfelt Yashar Koach to them. 

 

This couldnõt happen without the dedicated, tireless 

efforts of many. Please remember to personally thank 

any and all individuals that took part in the High Holi-

day preparations, planning and execution (see Thank 

you note reprinted in this edition from our eblast).  

Volunteerism thrives on positivity and duly received 

acknowledgement, not from the leadership, but rather 

from individuals that show their appreciation. We are 

so happy to hear from members, and of course all the 

more, to hear such positive feedback. Please note 

that we have a Suggestion Box on ebjc.org for posting 

to the leadership and you are encouraged to contact 

us at presidents@ebjc.net (yes .net not .org). 

 

Speaking of connections, we hope you took part in the 

many social activities that took place this past month.  

We have already acted upon our goal of offering differ-

ent venues so that we all can find our own path to 

connect to EBJC. The 5th Annual New Era Dinner in the 

Sukkah blew out the walls (hahaha) of the new and 

beautiful sukkah with over 130 in attendance, gener-

ously donated by our Mitzvah Corps and itõs support-

ers. They have promised to expand the sukkah size 

next year to accommodate growth. 

 

The Wandering Jews rocked our socks off during Suk-

kot. We are proud of EBJCs new rock band and hope 

they will have a repeat performance soon! (Catch 

them on our YouTube Channel). This event brought 

together 140 of our members, incidentally, most did 

not overlap with the New Era attendees, demonstrat-

ing the diversity of our activities. It also raised a few 

thousand needed dollars to our coffers.  

 

Our Social Action has stepped up once again to help 

many in need. Donating food items and funds, and 

working with individuals in need has been a source of 

pride in our community. Thank you all for participating 

in the drive and please continue to do so. 

 

Menõs Club and Sisterhood held amazing activities as 

well (read all about it in their columns). Please support 

them, please join them, please attend and volunteer 

your time. Without these organizations EBJC could not 

fulfill its mission of connections. 

 

The Kol Nidre (which is now traditionally Yom Kippur) 

appeal generated a fantastic response. People that 

had not contributed in the past, folded down their 

pledge card and people that had, increased their 

pledges. We tried a new format this year where calls 

to members before the High Holidays were personal 

and touching wishes for a sweet and healthy new year 

and did not solicit.  We will now embark on the phone 

appeal after Super Sunday (out of respect for the im-

portant work of the Federation). Please help those 

volunteers making the calls and please step up to 

help EBJC. We also received many pledge cards with 

folded V-tab indicating a renewed desire to volunteer. 

We have been so fortunate to see a surge in volun-

teerism and having the opportunity to express this in 

both monetary and actionable ways was a new and 

welcomed feature promoted by Jack Levitt who spoke 

from the heart. You should expect to be hearing from 

the Membership Committee in the near future. Thank 

you! 

 

The yellow lawn signs created connections with 38 

new and renewed faces at the High Holiday services. 

Of these, two families have already expressed interest 

in joining EBJC and the warm connection they created 

at the Sukkot events has certainly helped. EBJC wel-

comes with open arms our new and returning mem-

bers: Alan & Roni Baron, Kenneth & Norma Freed-

man, Leonid & Nika Kleyman, Frank Rubin and Boris 

& Elena Shatir. 

 

Itõs amazing to be part of the EBJC familyõs 

Reójewóvenation, generating warmth and connections. 

Be a part of it and be proud! 

 

Deena Oren and Eric Pelofsky, Co-presidents 

mailto:presidents@ebjc.net


5 

 

Ellen Botwin                Executive Director

 

      

    I know that we just 

    observed a holiday 

    where we ask for

    giveness for all of our 

    sins and transgress

    sions.  We spend 

    hours with the Al 

Chaitõs and mentioning every possible way we have 

transgressed.   

 

We also pray asking God for òfavorsó or for healing 

those we love.  We promise to do better if we can 

only get something we want or receive a good medi-

cal report.  

 

We waste time wishing that we have what someone 

else has or wishing we were thinner, prettier, and 

wealthier. We wish for things, for a big vacation, for a 

bigger television, for a nicer car, for more money.     

 

What I came to realize is that what I havenõt done as 

often as I should and perhaps what many of us ne-

glect to do, is say òthank youó.  How often do we ex-

press gratitude for our families, our health, and our 

employment? Are we grateful for having a roof over 

our heads and for being able to afford food for our 

tables and for the clothes on our backs?  Do we en-

joy the small things, the moments?  Do we sit back 

and say òthank youó? 

 

After having recent knee replacement surgery, I am 

very aware of how blessed I am that there were no 

complications.  I am blessed for many reasons.  Yes, 

I am blessed for my health but I am blessed because 

I am surrounded by the love and caring of my friends 

and family.  For the past 3 weeks, I didnõt have to 

cook a meal.  My friends and family coordinated and 

brought daily meals to me sharing their love, their 

humor and their smiles.  Thank you God. Thank you 

for my friends and family who bring me strength and 

heal my soul with their love. 

 

I am thankful for my children who have given me 

three grandchildren that fill my heart with joy.  I am 

grateful that my children still call me and still, on oc-

casion, ask me for advice.  I guess they donõt consid-

er me feeble yet! 

 

I must admit that being home for three weeks has 

given me amble opportunity to redecorate my house 

several times over in my mind.  Iõve probably already 

spent thousands of dollars in my head, deciding that 

we need a new front door, new carpeting, a new 

couch, and a new floor for the kitchen. However, I am 

grateful that I can imagine this.  I am grateful that a 

hurricane and flood did not wipe away everything I 

own, leaving only rubble.  There are many families 

suffering through that right now.   

 

But how do we express that gratitude?  We are so 

wrapped up in our own lives that we donõt often see 

how we can spread joy and love.  A meal to someone 

that canõt get out. A car ride to CVS for someone that 

canõt drive.  A short visit to an elderly acquaintance. 

What does this take from us?  Not much.  But what it 

gives, what it does for that individual we are helping 

is immeasurable.  

 

When we give our time, our talents and yes, even our 

wealth, we receive more than we ever can give.  I tell 

you this because I have a friend with cancer.  I make 

her soup and fruit compote. Itõs what she can eat.  

We sit, we talk, and we visit.  She is giving me more 

than I can ever give her.  I hope to be bringing her the 

soup and compote for the next 30 years.  The laugh-

ing does us both good. 

 

What I wish for all of you, my dear EBJC family, is that 

you sit back and take a moment to say thank you.  

There is always something to be grateful for. 

 

May you be well, 

Ellen 

.   
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A Huge Yashar Koach to all those that helped make these High Holiday services meaningful. To: 

 
Hazanim Ron Sucher and Natalia Arazi ð our true gratitude on your wonderful ways of bringing spirituality to a whole new lev-

el. Thank you, Jack Goldberg for securing Ronõs return and Amy Schonfeld and the Cantor Search Committee for finding Nata-

lia Arazi, and what a find it is. 
 
The organizers of the many moving parts: Maureen Richardson (Ritual Chair), Bob Salston (Exec VP), Scott Alter (Torah reading 

coordinator), Arthur Fliegelman and Sheldon Horowitz (Menõs Club Co-Presidents), Margot Julis (Sisterhood President), Hollie 

Cerame (Social Action chair), Jack Silverman and Marty Genee (Mitzvah Corps), Ellen Botwin (Exec Director), Raymond Sasson 

(Financial Administrator), Gale Dillman, Trudi Teicher, Lynda Perel, Margie Ferrer, Jose, Leo and their staff (all the staff sup-

ported us understaffed yet so professionally), Lory Pelofsky and all the volunteers that helped with mailings, Julie Schwarzwald 

(Educational Director), and Rabbi Pivo. 
 
Our exceptional Shlichey Tzibur ð representatives of the community ð you helped our prayers reach the heavens: Eric Pelofsky, 

Bob Salston, Marty Genee, Carol Landa, Howard Gases, Matt Kaufman, Matt Horowitz, Steve Wohl, Mel Zalcman, and Marty 

Genee. 
And to those that Leyned, your Torah readings added meaning to the words: 
Matt Shafer, Josh Saypol, Steve Winter, PJ Smith, Jesse Shafer, Scott Alter, Sara Alter, Zahava Alter, Ari Alter, Howard Jacobs, 

Bob Salston, Steve Schonfeld, Ben Weinfeld, David Kosher, Gloria Jaslow, Steve Winter, Matt Albert, Robert Lipson, Ross 

Teicher, Matt Schafer, PJ Smith, and Mel Zalcman. And those that chanted Haftorah: Jerry Feldman, Neil Weiss, Joel Weisberg, 

Steve Wohl, Bob Salston, Dave Mandell, and Maureen Richardson. Services leaders Matt Horowitz, Neil Kosher and Steve 

Schonfeld that made sure things moved along smoothly and coordinated as best we can between the two services. Bimah con-

trol and Gabaim for Torah services: Barbara Pollak, Jack Silverman, Raymond Sasson, Jerry Saferstein. 
 
Jack Silvermanõs touching introduction of Oren Edelman, of the Pelofsky family, who shared his personal stories about the Is-

raeli Air Force that truly came from the heart. It spoke to us and motivated our support for the Israel Bonds. Todah Raba Oren. 
 
A special thank you to Jack Levitt on a moving and motivational speech. Moral at EBJC is high as seen in increased volunteer-

ism, participation and positivity. We agree with Jack in everything he said and along with Rabbi Pivo, we have set the goals of 

inclusivity, increased diverse offerings and increased personal connections and are already seeing great things happening. 
 
Julie Schwarzwald and EBJC teens, returning college students, and professional staff (Yishai Cohen, Lindsay Holeman, Hannah 

Wernick) who made meaning to this day for our younger members in youth programs. Thank you to: David Julis for making 

name tags for the ushers and greeters. Steve Zeidwerg (maintenance, parking lot paving and parking, security and sound), 

Butch Seltzer (parking), Carol Landa and Lenny Stein (setting up chairs in activity center, twice), Marty Davidoff, Mark Foladare, 

Jerry Saferstein and Steve Harkavy (running around finding our honorees). Ushers organizers: Ken Gerson and Alan Ferrer, and 

all the ushers. Outside Greeters: Eric Rabinowitz, Deena Oren, Ben Weinfeld, Judi Salant, Debbie Friedman, Arthur Fliegelman, 

Hal Buchburg, Anne and Adrian Kroll, Joel Greengarten, Sheldon Horowitz, Andrea Tobias Kostick, Hollie Cerame, Dov Pollak, 

Margot Julis, Rhonda Berliner-Gold, Ken Gerson and Howard Jacobs. Shofar blowing: Neil Kosher, Jack Silverman and Howard 

Bochner. 
 
Rabbi Pivoõs touching and thought-provoking dõvrei Torah. We are so happy to have you join us. It was special to have Rabbi 

Pivo, with all arms of the shul wishing us all a wonderful new year with break-fast treats at the doors. 
 
Lawn signs: Eric Pelofsky, Debbie Freidman, Taryn Webber, Ellen Botwin, that brought in approximately 40 guests that had the 

opportunity to see and feel the excitement brewing at EBJC. The Ruach was palpable in the air. 
 
Thank you to all those that helped set up the sukkah: 
David Blivaiss, Bob Feldman, Marty Genee, Matt Horowitz, Matt Kaufman, Steve Kestlinger, Neil Kosher, Ed Pilcer, Josh Saypol, 

Jack Silverman, PJ Smith, Joel Weisberg and Jose and his staff! We couldn't have done it without you. And thank you Mitzvah 

Corps for the beautiful new sukkah. 
 
In the name of EBJCõs leadership, board of directors, our dedicated and amazing staff, we wish you all a wonderful 5778, with 

all good things, health, happiness and great connections. 
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YASHAR KOACH 

To Neil Kosher and Bob Salston 

 
 

With much respect and gratitude we are excited to honor our past president, Neil Kosher, as this 
year's Hatan Torah for all his hard work and dedication to our community throughout the years in 
many leadership roles, as Men's Club president, a long-time member of the Religious Committee, 
and of course these past two years as EBJC President. He sets an example in his stellar attend-
ance at minyanim, his year after year shofar blowing and in his unwavering dedication to our 
community.  
 

Hatan Bereshit will be Bob Salston who has and continues to work tirelessly for EBJC, in his ca-
pacity as member of many search committees, a founding driver of the Egalitarian service both in 
establishing and in running it, instrumental in establishing and representing EBJC as our medical 
expert on the Bikur Cholim committee and being the Committee Chair for many years, in being a 
member of the Board of Directors and now in the Executive VP position, where he represents the 
Executive Board on the Religious Committee. Bob Salston davens and reads Torah for us so 
beautifully we are grateful for all he does and continues to do. 
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. 

I am Helena Lily Blivaiss, and on November 11, 2017, I will cele-
brate my Bat Mitzvah with family and friends at the East Brunswick 
Jewish Center.  For my Bat Mitzvah project, I am raising money to 
support the Lyme Disease Associationôs LymeAid4Kids Fund.  In 
August 2015, I was diagnosed with Lyme Disease.  After two 
months of various doctors being unable to diagnose what caused 
aches across my body, a blood sample that was sent to a specialized 
laboratory in California finally gave me and my family the answers 
we were looking for.  After almost two years of antibiotic treatment, 
I am in remission.  Unfortunately, the cost of getting bloodwork 
done and taking medicine to control Lyme Disease is expensive.  
LymeAid4Kids raises money specifically for children whose fami-
lies cannot afford the proper treatment so that they can ultimately get 
better like me.  As part of my Bat Mitzvah project, I sold ñLyme-
aidò drinks and bracelets during last springôs Purim carnival.  Also 
last spring, I educated my science class about Lyme Disease before 
we headed off on our two night overnight trip to Fairview Camp.  

Lastly, over the summer at East Brunswickôs Crystal Springs Aquatic Center, I sold bracelets and gave 
out information pamphlets.  To date, I have donated over $1,000 to the Lyme Disease Association spe-
cifically designated for the LymeAid4Kids Fund.  I have been recognized by the CEO and the Board 
of Directors of the National Lyme Disease Association for all my efforts in educating people about this 
debilitating disease and working so hard to raise money for children.  This has become more than just 
a Bat Mitzvah project for me; it is now a life project.   
 
Please celebrate my Bat Mitzvah on Shabbat afternoon in the main sanctuary on November 11, 2017.   
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My name is Matt Seidman and I am having 
my bar mitzvah in November.  My family 
and I went to Israel a few years ago.  The 
soldiers of the Israel Defense Forces protect-
ed us during our visit, so I decided that I 
wanted to do something to support 
them.  While attending Kesher, I heard a 
presentation by Jack Silverman about Yashar 
LaChayal, which means Direct Connection 
to the Soldiers.  I learned that the Israeli sol-
diers donôt always have everything they need 
while they are serving in the IDF, like ice 
cold water in the summer or the highest qual-
ity warm socks in the winter.  Yashar LaCha-
yal spends 100% of their donations to sup-
port the soldiers through different projects 
such as the Warm Corner project, where they 
build warm huts with food and drinks for 
soldiers on patrol.  They have also donated 
special water backpacks that keep water cold 

and fresh for the soldiers.  I also liked that they support lone soldiers who are protecting Israel far 
away from their families. 

  
I decided that I wanted to help raise money for this great organization so I sold ñSupport the IDFò 
bracelets at our Purim Carnival.  I am a rock climber and I like doing obstacles, so I have also run 
three Spartan Kidsô races to raise more money for Yashar LaChayal.  Itôs not too late to sponsor 
me!  Please consider making a donation to Yashar LaChayal using the link below. 

  
https://www.yasharlachayal.org/campaigns/matt-seidmans-bar-mitzvah-project/ 

  
I am very lucky that I will be going to Israel in December and will be celebrating my bar 
mitzvah by getting an Aliyah at the Kotel.  While I am there, I am hoping to visit a bor-
der patrol unit with Yashar LaChayal to meet some of the IDF soldiers and see how our 
donations are being used.  I hope that you will help me support the IDF through Yashar 
LaChayal so they can continue protecting Israel for all of us.  

https://www.yasharlachayal.org/campaigns/matt-seidmans-bar-mitzvah-project/


10 

 

     

 

 

 

 
 
 

This month we are very excited to make our thanksgiving 
feast. The Morahôs will dress up as pilgrims and the two 
classes will be turkeys and native Americans. We will 
make costumes and help to prepare the food for the feast. 
We concentrate on blessings and what we are thankful for 
and of course acknowledge that Hashem gives us all that 
we have. 
 
This past month we concentrated on the succot holiday. 
We made decorations and flags and Torahs. We made 
yummy edible Torahs too. We shook our play lulav and 
Rabbi Pivo came to our class and let each one of us shake 
his lulav and smell the etrog.  We also danced with our 
flags and also with the real Torah in the beit Midrash. 
Thank you so o Rabbi Pivo for all his involvement in our 
preschool. 
 
We learned all about fire safety and the big fire truck came 
to visit. It was so fun to see all the fire equipment. 

Preschool Press  

Lynda Perel Naomi Lieberman 
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For the month of November we are accepting Unexpired, nonperishable food is  
in the social action room,  

As always, thank you for your generous support. 
 
Hollie Cerame 
Social Action Chair  

SOUP Cooking for Stein  

Hospice Residents -  

Everyone enjoys making soup!  Join us on  

the December 12  

 $5.00 per person  

Please RSVP to Hollie 

sltcbear@aol.com 7pm 

 

Volunteers are welcome for all Committees at EBJC.  

Please call the EBJC office  (732) 257-7070 . 



12 

 

 

¢ƘŜ WŜǿƛǎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƻŦ /ƘŜǎƘǾŀƴ ƛǎ ƻƊŜƴ ǊŜŦŜǊǊŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǎ aŀǊ/ƘŜǎƘǾŀƴΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜŬȄ ƳŀǊ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ 
ōƛǧŜǊΦ /ƘŜǎƘǾŀƴ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ WŜǿƛǎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƘƻƴƻǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŦŜǎǝǾŀƭ ƻǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ 
ŘŀȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŀƪŜǎ ǳǎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ƛǘ ŀ ōƛǧŜǊ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ L ŀƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ /ƘŜǎƘǾŀƴΦ ¢ƘŜ 
ƳƻƴǘƘ ǿƘŜǊŜ L Ŏŀƴ ŎŀǘŎƘ Ƴȅ ōǊŜŀǘƘΣ Ŏŀǎǘ Ƴȅ ŜȅŜǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜΣ 
ŀǎ ŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ƘŀǾŜ ōǳƛƭǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ 

 

/ƘŜǎƘǾŀƴ ŦƻǊ ƳŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀ ōƛǧŜǊ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ŀ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ 
ǾŀƭǳŜ ŀƴŘ ōŜŀǳǘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ōƻǳƴŎƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ƻƴŜ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƻƴŜΦ ²ƘŜƴ ƻǳǊ 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ǎŜǧƭŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜǿ ǊƻǳǝƴŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇǊƛŘŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŜǾŜǊȅŘŀȅ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ YŜǎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǘƘ 
ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀǊŜ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǎƳƻƻǘƘƭȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ Ŧǳƭƭ ǿŜŜƪǎ ƻŦ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎΦ 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǉǳƛŜǘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƎƛǾŜǎ ǳǎ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ōȅ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǎƻΣ ǿŜ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƻ 
ǾŀƭǳŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƛƴǘŀƴƎƛōƭŜǎΦ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǝƳŜΣ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ǳǇ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ƘŜŎǝŎ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ ǿŜ ƴƻǝŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƛǎ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ 
ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǳǎΦ CƻǊ ƳŜΣ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀǾŜǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŎƻƭƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƎƴƛŬŎŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ƴŀǘǳǊŜΣ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ L ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊπ
ƭȅ ŬƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƻƴ Ƴȅ ƭƛǇǎ ŀǎ L ŘǊƛǾŜ ƻǊ ǿŀƭƪ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ ŘŀȅΥ 

 

 
 
 

.ŀǊǳŎƘ ŀǘŀƘ !ŘƻƴŀƛΣ 9ƭƻƘŜƛƴǳ ƳŜƭŜŎƘ ƘŀƻƭŀƳΣ ǎƘŜƪŀŎƘŀ ƭƻ ōŜƻƭŀƳƻΦ 
²Ŝ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ¸ƻǳΣ 9ǘŜǊƴŀƭ DƻŘΣ {ƻǾŜǊŜƛƎƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŜΣ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ¸ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ 
 

{ƻ /ƘŜǎƘǾŀƴΣ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎƛƊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜǊȅŘŀȅ ƭƛŦŜΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƛǘŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǿŜ ƧǳƳǇ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ƴŜȄǘ ǎŜǘ ƻŦ WŜǿƛǎƘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŎǳƭŀǊ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ ƛǎ ŜǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΦ 
Y9{I9w Yhbb9/¢ƛhb 

hǳǊ Ŏƭŀǎǎ {Ƙŀōōŀǘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜƎǳƴΗ 9ŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŀ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ƎǊŀŘŜ ƭŜŀŘǎ Yŀōōŀƭŀǘ {Ƙŀōōŀǘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŜƴƧƻȅ {Ƙŀōōŀǘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ YƛǘŀƘ ½ŀȅƛƴ ōŜƎŀƴ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƻƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нтΣ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ YƛǘŀƘ IŜƛ ƻƴ bƻǾŜƳπ
ōŜǊ оΦ 

YƛǘŀƘ DƛƳŜƭκоǊŘ DǊŀŘŜ CŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ CŀƳƛƭȅ {ƛŘŘǳǊ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ƻƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ рΣ ŀǎ YƛǘŀƘ DƛƳŜƭ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜǎ 
ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƛŘŘǳǊƛƳΦ 

сǘƘ ŀƴŘ тǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ /ƘǳƎƛƳκ9ƭŜŎǝǾŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǳƴŘŜǊǿŀȅΦ !ƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ¸ƻǳ .Ŝ ǘƘŜ WǳŘƎŜΣ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘǿƻ ǎŜŎǝƻƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜƴ 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎƘƻǎŜ Yƻƭ YŜǎƘŜǊ όƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ŎƘƻƛǊύΣ ²ƘȅΚΣ ƻǊ tƻǊǘŀōƭŜ WǳŘŀƛǎƳΦ /ƘǳƎƛƳ ƻũŜǊ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ƭŜŀǊƴŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ 
ǿƛǘƘ WǳŘŀƛǎƳ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎΣ ƛƴ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ǿŀȅ ǘƘŜȅ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭƭȅ ŬƴŘ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎŦǳƭΦ 

tŀǊŜƴǘκ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ŦƻǊ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мрΦ ²ŀǘŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǎƻƻƴΗ 
/h[[9D9 /hbb9/¢Lhb 

IŀƴǳƪŀƘ ǇŀŎƪŀƎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƳŀƛƭƛƴƎ ǎƻƻƴΗ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ǳǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƴŜǿ ƳŀƛƭƛƴƎ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎΣ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜƴŘ 
ǘƘŜƳ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǇŀŎƪŀƎŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ wŜƳƛƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƻǳǊ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ƎǊƻǳǇΣ 9.W/ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ DǊƻǳǇΣ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ 
ƪŜŜǇ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘΦ 

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ WǳƭƛŜ {ŎƘǿŀǊȊǿŀƭŘΣ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΣ 
ƧǎŎƘǿŀǊȊǿŀƭŘϪŜōƧŎΦƻǊƎΣ тон-нрт-тлтлΣ ȄоΦ 
¸h¦¢I b9²{ 

hǳǊ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŀŎƘŜŘ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ уу ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΗ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŦƻǊ YŀŘƛƳŀ ŀƴŘ ¦{¸ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ 
ǳƴŘŜǊǿŀȅΣ ŀƴŘ 9.W/ ƪƛŘǎ ŀǊŜ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ƛƴ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ƻƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ 

¦ǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΥ 

9.¦{¸ - Wƻƛƴǘ {!¢h tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƛǘƘ YŀŘƛƳŀΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ м 

LǎǊŀŜƭ 9ǎŎŀǇŜ wƻƻƳΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мо 

wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ Cŀƭƭ YƛƴƴǳǎΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мт-мф 
YŀŘƛƳŀ - wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ hǇŜƴƛƴƎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нф 

Wƻƛƴǘ {!¢h tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƛǘƘ ¦{¸Σ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ м 

/ƘŀǾŜǊƛƳ - /ƻƻƪƛŜ 5ŜŎƻǊŀǝƴƎΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нр 

{!¢h tǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мр 

DIRECTORõS DRASH  from Julie Schwarzwald 
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Bikur Cholim is looking for volunteers to make visits to members of our congregation who 
are
once a month, are given thorough training and shadow a current member until they are ready to go on 
their own.
formation.
 
Bikur Cholim is also seeking volunteers for their new phone squad.
calls to members of the congregation who have been discharged from the hospital to help cheer them up 
and keep them in contact with our community.
plafker.jules@gmail.com

 
Both avenues of volunteering are truly rewarding for both patient and volunteer and foster a warm feeling 
of community for our congregation.

 
 
 
 

 
¢ƻ aŀǊŎƛ ½ŜƛŘǿŜǊƎ ŦƻǊ ŀŎǝǾŜ ǊŜŎǊǳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΦ 

¢ƻ .ǊƻƻƪŜ wǳŘƻƭǇƘ ŀƴŘ WŀƳƛŜ ²ŀǎǎŜǊƳŀƴ ǿƘƻ ƭŜŀŘ ƻǳǊ YŜǎƘŜǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴΦ 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

{ƛƳŎƘŀǘ ¢ƻǊŀƘ 9Řƛǝƻƴ 

 

²Ŝ ŬƴƛǎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛǎƘǊŜƛ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ {ƛƳŎƘŀǘ ¢ƻǊŀƘ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ a!b¸ 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƳŀƪŜ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳƛƴƎ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΗ 
 

hǳǊ ¢ƻǊŀƘ ¢ƻǳǊ ртту ¢ƻǳǊ DǳƛŘŜǎΣ ǿƘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ƻŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΥ wŀōōƛ tƛǾƻΣ 
aŀǳǊŜŜƴ wƛŎƘŀǊŘǎƻƴΣ .ƻō {ŀƭǎǘƻƴΣ {Ŏƻǧ !ƭǘŜǊΣ 5ŜŜƴŀ hǊŜƴΣ ŀƴŘ WƻǎƘ {ŀȅǇƻƭΦ 
 

hǳǊ ¢ƻǊŀƘ-ǊƻƭƭŜǊǎΣ ǿƘƻ ǊŜ-ǿƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǊŀƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ .ŜǊŜƛǎƘƛǘΥ tW {ƳƛǘƘΣ IƻǿŀǊŘ .ƻŎƘƴŜǊΣ 5ŜŜƴŀ 
hǊŜƴΣ aŀǊǘȅ DŜƴŜŜΦ 
 

{ƻƴƎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎΥ {ǘŜǾŜ ²ƻƘƭΣ 5ƻǾ tƻƭƭŀƪΣ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ tƻƭƭŀƪΣ !Ǌƛ !ƭǘŜǊΣ {Ŏƻǧ !ƭǘŜǊΣ .ƻō {ŀƭǎǘƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ 
ƘŜƭǇŜŘΦ 
 

¢ƻǊŀƘ ǊŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƎŀōōŀƛƳΥ .ƻō {ŀƭǎǘƻƴΣ {ǘŀŎŜȅ CŜƭŘƳŀƴΣ YŀǊŜƴ {ƭŀǘŜǊΣ {Ŏƻǧ !ƭǘŜǊΣ 5ŜŜƴŀ hǊŜƴΣ {ŀǊŀ 
!ƭǘŜǊΣ aŀǳǊŜŜƴ wƛŎƘŀǊŘǎƻƴΣ DƭƻǊƛŀ WŀǎƭƻǿΣ wƻōŜǊǘ [ƛǇǎƻƴΣ tW {ƳƛǘƘΣ WŀŎƪ {ƛƭǾŜǊƳŀƴΣ aŀǊǘȅ DŜƴŜŜΦ 
 

[ȅƴŘŀ tŜǊŜƭ ŦƻǊ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŘŜǎǎŜǊǘ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǝƴƎΦ 
 

{ƘŀǊƻƴ ŀƴŘ wƻōŜǊǘ [ƛǇǎƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŎŀǊŀƳŜƭ ŀǇǇƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƛŎŜ ŎǊŜŀƳ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǎπ
ǎŜǊǘΦ 
 

!ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ WƻǎŞ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŜǿ ŦƻǊ ǎŜǘǳǇ ŀƴŘ ŎƭŜŀƴǳǇ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǘǳǇ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΦ 

mailto:madelinef18@gmail.com
tel:%28732%29%20254-2783
mailto:plafker.jules@gmail.com
tel:%28732%29%20257-4109
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Sisterhood 
 Shalom Sisters!!! We have had a very busy start to the New Year and I hope you enjoyed the holidays with your family 

and friends. 

 

Sisterhood has partnered with Menõs Club to bring you a Kabbalat Shabbat Dinner, Speaker and Service series.  Our first 

event on October 20 was attended by over 45 people for the dinner and many more for the Speaker and Service por-

tions.  òMedicare vs. Medicare Advantage was the topic of the evening and was facilitated by Charles Clarkson of our 

local Jewish Family Service.  Charles relayed very important information in time for 2018 enrollment, as well as giving us 

some tips and facts as some of us get nearer to enrollment age.  Thank you to Cindy Rabinowitz for coordinating the 

dinner portion, Mitzvah Corp for the wine, Gloria Jaslow for coordinating the Kabbalat Shabbat service and to Rabbi Pivo 

for leading us in a spiritual, joyous and warm service.  Keep a look out for the next Event in our Series! 

Our Torah Fund Brunch will be held on Sunday, December 3.  Once again we are changing up the usual and celebrating Torah Fund with a 

Sunday brunch.   Along with singing the praises of Torah Fund, we will be welcoming a panel to discuss The Conservative/Masorti move-

ment-past, present and future in the US and globally.   Be a part of our award-winning chapter by attending the Brunch and seeing who we 

will surprise as this yearõs Torah Fund honoree this year!  Please keep a look out for the Torah Fund flyer coming out shortly. 

 

Speaking of Torah Fundé.Did you hear???  The annual Torah Fund Pins have arrived in E. Brunswick and they are so pretty this year.   Call 

Jody Bramson to purchase your pin so that you can wear it to the Torah Fund Brunch and to find out more about Torah Fund.  Contact Jody 

Bramson-732-390-5166. 

 

EBJC Sisterhood is excited to announce a partnership with the Neve Shalom Sisterhood Weaving Program in Metuchen.  Available to our 

entire Synagogue membership, this program allows you to weave a custom tallit, tallit or tefillin bag.  Or maybe a challah cover or matzoh 

cover.  No experience is necessary!! Weave an heirloom for yourself or a loved one!! You do not have to know how to weave or even be 

someone who has done creative handiwork in the past. The Neve Shalom Loom Room Volunteers will guide you through the process ð 

from design to completion.  With their help, you can weave.    Weaving is done in the Neve Shalom Loom Room at 250 Grove Avenue, 

Metuchen.  I have already reserved my spot to weave a tallit.    Come join me!   See Details are in this Recorder.  For more information, call 

or email me ð 732-672-8089/magoo1211@comcast.net 

The Shabbat Kiddush is a very important part of the Saturday morning experience   We hope that you enjoy the additions to the menu.  

HOWEVER, WE NEED YOU!!!  We canõt continue to provide the upgraded Kiddush without your financial support.  Thank you to all of you 

who have been contributing consistentlyé.The Sisterhood Kiddush Team truly appreciates your generosity.  For those who didnõt know that 

you can make a contribution and would like to, your contribution can be mailed to the Synagogue office; made payable to EBJC Sisterhood.  

If you have free time on a Friday morning, Sylvia and her team are always eager for your help in the Dairy Kitchen at 10:00 AM, so please 

call or text Sylvia at 732-266-3270 and let her know what you can do.   Thank you!!!! 

 
Upcoming events and continual activities: 

Saturday, December 2 ð Sisterhood/Menõs Club joint Shabbat Service 

Sunday, December 9 ð Torah Fund Brunch 

Saturday, December 9 ð Sisterhood/Menõs Club Movie Night ðdetails to follow 

Gift cards (aka SCRIP) is an easy way to help the Sisterhood raise funds by purchasing gift cards for Shop Rite, ACME or Lox, Stock & 

Deli.  ð Contact Judy Klotzkin-732-390-6140 or scrip@ebjc.net 

Cards, Tributes & Tree of Life Leaves 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah-Beth Belzer ð 732-238-7925 

All other cards -  Bernice Bellows  - 732-254-4103 

JNF Trees ð Diana Horowitz ð 732-390-9058 

The Sisterhood Judaica Shop has a beautiful collection of gifts and home furnishings to make your holidays more special-Contact 

Lory Pelofsky ð 732-254-6851 

 

We are your Sisterhood and are eager for you to join us.  You will be surprised at what a difference you can make.  Call or email me to chat 

ð tell me about any activities and programs that you are interested in.  There are still a few positions available on the Board and we would 

LOVE for you to join us. We are looking for a few women with some computer skills for several open slots on the Board (no meeting attend-

ance is required!)   Call or email me (magoo1211@comcast.net; 732-390-1245) with any questions regarding Sisterhood programs and 

events. 

 
Margot Julis, EBJC Sisterhood President  

mailto:magoo1211@comcast.net
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EBJC and Menôs Club are keep-

ing very busy as we continue into 

5778.   

MC again held our 7th annual 

Scotch and Steak in the Sukkah. 

A great time was had by all.  We 

hope to have even more EBJC 

members join us next year for the 

food and camaraderie.  

On Friday, Oct. 20 MC and Sisterhood held our first 

Kabbalat Shabbat dinner, speaker and service.  The 

dinner and program were both well received. We look 

forward to additional similar programs in the coming 

months. Let us know what topics you would like to see 

at future dinners.  

Our regular MC Board meeting is on Monday, Nov. 6 

at 8:30 pm. All in-

terested EBJC 

members are wel-

come to attend 

and find out more 

about our club and 

activities and how 

you can partici-

pate.  

On Sunday, Nov. 
12 we are having our first MC breakfast at 9 am after 
minyan.  Dr. Ken Freedman will be giving a talk on 
how we can all best deal with stress. From his 38 
years in practice, Ken will share important strategies 
to help your family and you function better in todayôs 
highly stressful world.    
 
On Nov. 15 for the annual regional Man and Youth of 

the Year dinner is being held at the Marlboro Jewish 

Center (130 School Road West) starting at 6 pm. We 

are honoring Alan Ferrer and Ari Alter for their tireless 

efforts on behalf of EBJC and MC. Ads were due by 

Oct. 23 but dinner signups can be made to Mark 

Foladare (markfoladare@yahoo.com) for $54. Alan 

and Ari have both worked tirelessly on behalf of EBJC 

and are both very deserving of this honor. We hope to 

see you there.  

On Saturday, Dec 2. we are 

again having a joint Menôs 

Club/Sisterhood Shabbat. All 

are welcome to attend and 

participate.  

Softball season will be starting 

very soon and registrations 

have already started. If you 

would like to participate, or want to know more about 

it, please contact Elliott Perel 

(elliott.perel@gmail.com) or Steve Harkavy 

(harkavyfam@aol.com) to make sure there is space 

for you on a team. The games are held Sunday morn-

ings at either 8:30 am or 10 am with practices begin-

ning in late March and the season in April.  

 

New activities we plan to hold this year include a Tex-

as Holdôem poker tournament on Sat., March 10 and 

possibly a beer brewing outing. 

Most importantly, we want to hear from YOU what 

more can we do to make Menôs Club more relevant 

to the entire community? What activities would 

like us to sponsor that would be of value to you and 

your friends?  We are especially interested in reaching 

out to EBJC members (and prospective future mem-

bers) to run programs and activities that are of interest 

to all parts of our community, especially young fami-

lies. 

You can find our calendar on the Google calendar site 

by linking to the calendar named ñEBJC Menôs Clubò, 

thereby making our calendar readily accessible to all. 

Arthur Fliegelman and Sheldon Horowitz 
mensclub@ebjc.net 

mailto:markfoladare@yahoo.com
mailto:elliott.perel@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/Arthur/Dropbox/EBJC%20Men's%20Club%20Management/Recorder%20articles/harkavyfam@aol.com


16 

 

 

EBJC Discount Cards Have Arrived! 

We are pleased to announce that we have joined forces with 16 vendors to offer you 

wonderful discounts to restaurants and stores you frequent. 

 

The discount cards are only $20 each and are valid through September 2018!  Thatõs 

13 months of usage and savings! 

Look in your mail for more information! 

We will have them available in the EBJC office. 
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WINE FOR SALE ALL YEAR ROUND 

Do you need wine before and after Passover for Shabbos, a holi-

day, a simcha, for dinner? Contact the Mitzvah Corps at ebjcmitz-

vahcorps@comcast.net. Wine list and prices available at the EBJC 

website; click on the Mitzvah Corps Wine List tab. Relax and enjoy 

your wine while supporting Yashar LaChayal. 

mailto:ebjcmitzvahcorps@comcast.net
mailto:ebjcmitzvahcorps@comcast.net

